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Subject: Re: Grondain/Grandain/Grandin???

In a message dated 12/23/99 4:55:04 PM Pacific Standard Time,
pmount@fnr.umass.edu writes:

<< This summer I made a quick stop at a cemetery in Hightstown, NJ. One of
the
stones that drew my attention was the large obelisk of Samuel Mount Schenck.
He was b.3 Apr 1838 and d. 15 Jan 1899. The side of the stone that is
Samuel's lists (in order) son of Henry, son of Peter V, son of Koert, son of
Garret, son of Koert, son of Garret Roelofse, son of Roelof Martense.

His wife was Mary Augusta Lloyd, b. 22 Aug 1841, d. 6 Feb 1897. She was
daughter of James who is the son of William and Rachel (GRANDIN), son of
Richard. Rachel was daughter of Phillip, grandaughter of John, son of Samuel
Forman Sheriff of Monmouth 1695.

Their children were Edgar Grandin Lloyd and Lotta Clerc Lloyd.

Is is possible that this Grandin family name could have been
Grandain/Grondain
earlier in NY?

Arline mentions Prall in her post regarding the will of John Grondain, and
Benjamin Brittain was one of the witnesses to the Grondain will. Thomas
Mount
witnessed the will of a Peter Prall in Hunterdon County,NJ and Mount and
Brittain/Britton intermarried in NJ. (I also have a Brittain/Applegate
marriage somewhat later in VA.) Obviously, there was a Mount connection
somewhere in Samuel's Schenck's line too. Am I grasping at straws??? Any
thoughts?

Happy Holidays,

Pat Mount >>
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Pat
And a Happy Holidays to you too. Thanks for the post on the Cemetery records.
The Schenck line matches what I have. I didn't have the last two generations
of Henry and Samuel, but the rest matched up. That is alway nice to know that
the records agree. I had a sister down for Henry, she was Gertrude Schuyler



Schenck and she married a Roger Whitlock. Gertrude was born 31 Jan 1802 so
Henry must have been born around that time.
Wayne
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